Town of Pomona Park — Town Council Meeting
Minutes

Tuesday, April 12, 2022 (6:00 pm) This Meeting
was held at Town Hall for Council & Public

Mayor Joseph Svingala presided. Present Councilwoman CarrieAnn Evans,
Councilwoman Lynda Linkswiler, Councilwoman Pat Mead, Councilman Victor
Szatkowski, Councilman Bud Eckels, Councilman Dr. Warren, Town Clerk Andrea
Almeida, Deputy Clerk Kelly Krupski (attended by phone)

Mayor Joseph Svingala led in the pledge to the flag. The meeting started at 6:00 om.
Town Clerk Andrea read the Correspondence list.
Minutes of Council Meeting: Town Meeting minutes of 3/08,3/19,3/19 special meeting.

Councilwoman Evans motioned to adopt the meeting minutes of March 8,19, and the
Special Meeting minutes. Councilman Dr. Warren. The Vote was unanimous.

Unfinished Business: Deputy Clerk Kelly reviewed the monthly financials and the halfway
point of the Budget. A deeper review will be done in May.

Treasurer Kelly Krupski asked if anyone had questions about the financials. No
questions were asked about financials.

Beautification-Councilwoman Linkswiler reviewed the Beautification meeting. The
breakfast was not very busy. The Town will have a cleanup on April 23. Keep Putnam
Beautiful will help with supplies. 8 am-11 am. The meet-up will be at the Town Hall.
Founders Day will be on May 14, asking for volunteers and suggested to ask for student

help. Beautification will be serving hotdogs and chips, and cake. The event will be from
11-1.

Councilman Dr. Warren would like to ask the Council to excuse Councilwoman Linkswiler to be

excused from the Saturday special meeting. Councilwoman Evans 2™ the motion. The Vote was
unanimously approved.

Guest Speakers
None

Public Hearing Items
None



New Business:

The removal of two town assets. The Town needs to approve the removal of the two jungle

gems; Councilman Eckels made the motion to remove the two assais. Councilman Szatkowski
2" the motion. The Vote was unanimous

Town Attorney Bobby Pickens spoke on the land ownership at 115 S. Broward. The Town has a
lease agreement for $1 a year to own the property. The options are filing a lawsuit, but no
guarantee that we will be the owner. The Town would have never been able to adverse
possession of the property, and it’s recommended not to spend any monies going forward.
Councilwoman Evas asked about the spending of the $1 a year but no one to pay it to. Bobbie
explained that we do not have anyone to pay.

Town clerk Andrea reviewed the new contract from James Moore to provide reporting
for the A.R.P.A. funding.

Councilwoman Evans motioned to approve the ARPA Contract with James Moore. Councilman
Eckels 2" the motioned. The Vote was unanimous

ARPA follow up None

Town Clerk Andrea reviewed staff training for the Town Clerk and Kelly to go out of Town for
training. Councilwoman Mead made the motion to approve for Andrea and Kelly to go to
training. Councilwoman Evans 2™ the motion. The Vote was Unanimous.

Upcoming events were reviewed.

The Town Clerk Andrea read a Proclamation for water-saving and 911.

Martha Mann resident 405 West Main public comment asks the Town to create an events
commitiee.

Councilwoman Evans motioned to adjourn at 6:43 pm.




